
From: Kraig Salvesen <kraig.salvesen@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, June 04, 2020 3:12 PM 
To: Barrett, Jon <JBarrett@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Updates re: 7 Ridgeway; process in the event of substantively revised appeal? 
 

 
Jon,  
 
Hello, hope all is well since last we spoke. As a reminder, I am the resident of 3 Ridgeway, immediately 
adjacent to 7 Ridgeway. Thank you once again for handling the large volume of correspondence on the 
issue, and for answering my and my neighbors' questions promptly and clearly. 
 
I am writing to share a few very brief updates on the matter based on work we, the neighbors, have 
continued to pursue; to ask whether you have heard anything new from the applicants, and also to ask a 
question regarding process in the event of a revised submission from McKinley et al. Please feel free to 
share this communication with fellow members of the ZBA if appropriate, and/or add to the file of 
record on the matter. I feel it best to be transparent with my current thinking and lines of argument 
arising from the 1994 materials in the event they may be of any use to the board or to any other parties 
having a stake in this discussion. 
 
First, we have discovered that there is a 40-foot setback established by deed restriction on the property 
comprising 3 and 7 Ridgeway, historically held as one property (house and side-yard) prior to the 1994 
subdivision. I will forward my correspondence with David Grigg, Esq., Liberty Title's in-house counsel and 
compliance officer confirming Liberty Title's commitment to that effect. 
 
McKinley's request for variance conflicts with this restriction; in my capacity as a neighbor with an 
interest in the matter (and whose house was built subject to the same restriction), I'm writing to inform 
the Board that I would seek to enforce should a development be pursued with a lesser setback, and so 
hope that the Board would prevent this conflict from arising. 
 
Interestingly, Ms. McKinley demonstrated her awareness of this restriction in the past as evidenced, for 
instance, in her handwritten letter to the Board dated 5/3/94: "...the Malcolmson house and any house 
that may someday be built on the adjacent property are required by deed restriction to be set back on 
the property farther than the 25-foot city requirement (40 feet from the westerly line of lot 13)" (p. 51 
of the Malcolmson Land Division file). She then uses these restrictions to reassure the neighbors, as in 
the penultimate sentence of the same letter: "The setbacks... would reduce the size of the dwelling to 
one that would be compatible with the neighborhood." (p. 52, MLD file). (Note this is also a concession 
that the property is buildable with current zoning.) 
 
Second, we wanted to call your particular attention to the "Ann Arbor Planning Department Staff 
Report", dated 4/28/94 and prepared in advance of the meeting on the Lot Division, MLD file pp. 44-
46, which remarks that "the Owner has been informed that the Planning Department will not support 
variances for development on this site." It was with this understanding, as a matter of written record 
contained in a departmental report, that the discussion and subsequent voting on the lot split took 
place. We wanted the ZBA to be made aware/reminded of this stipulation and hope it will be upheld by 
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the current Board, most particularly as this is a case of the very same individual, Ms. McKinley, 
petitioning the same board for relief of a situation she herself created. (Note that she identifies herself 
as the "prospective buyer" at whose behest the subdivision was pursued by Mrs. Malcolmson. Sale of 
the property closed two days after the subdivision was approved.) 
 
Turning now to our process question for you: what advance visibility will we have of any changes the 
applicants make to their appeal? In the event of an entirely new submission I am confident we would be 
given adequate notice of their request, with time to review and respond to the materials as was the case 
with the original filing, but what if the appeal for variance proceeds under the same file/heading/"case 
number," but is allowed to be altered? How will we be notified of the update, and how much time will 
we have to review the updated materials and respond in writing prior to the June ZBA meeting? It seems 
only fair that we be given advance visibility of what McKinley and her team are requesting and in what 
terms. Witness the prior neighborhood outpouring of ~20 letters whose writers have demonstrated a 
strong interest in the matter – those writers all spent a good deal of time and effort scrutinizing 
McKinley's prior submission in the interest of facilitating a robust and thorough public debate, and so 
should have the right to apply the same standard of care to any revised appeal. What are the rules 
governing the process for a revised submission? 
 
Thank you once again for your time and assistance; I will forward my communication with Liberty Title's 
in-house counsel momentarily as promised. Even absent updates from McKinley, her realtor Bob White 
or her architect, Burroughs, I do know that I and several of my nearest neighbors have more to say on 
the matter per research we have done in the intervening weeks, so in the event the appeal goes forward 
again (per the above, my strong feeling and that of my neighbors is that no variances should be allowed) 
I would expect to hear from many of us in writing once again prior to next month's meeting. 
 
Best Regards, 
–Kraig Salvesen 
3 Ridgeway St. 
 






























































































































